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Town of Auburn 
Highway Safety Committee 

March 20, 2019 
 

Committee Members Present:  Mike DiPietro, Chairman; Sgt. Kevin Cashman, Rick Eaton, Mike 
Dross, Road Agent and Dan Carpenter 
 
Call to Order:  Mr. DiPietro called the meeting to order at 7:00 pm. 
 
New Business 
 
Road Agent Report 
 
Mr. Dross reported work commenced to remove dead trees and large pines from Raymond Road 
last Friday.  
 
Mr. Dross reported the weather has done a lot of damage to roads and there is a lot of patching.  
Tower Hill needs a lot of work.  Weight limits will be observed on roadways while frost heaves are 
present to prevent further damage. 
 
Mr. Dross addressed concerns about the one-way during school hours and recommended the 
school could place a temporary barricade for one hour.  Officer Cashman will communicate with 
the school to see if they are interested or have someone who could be responsible to bring the 
sign in and out.  Mr. Dross suggested something that could be easily wheeled out.  Mr. Eaton 
added it should be sturdy enough not to blow over. 
 
Police Report 
 
Sergeant Cashman reported there were 175 motor vehicle stops, with 11 motor vehicle accidents, 
28 citations, 5 arrests, 3 DWI’s and 12 motor vehicle complaints. 
 
Sergeant Cashman noted the police department’s promotion night will be next Monday. 
 
Review February 20, 2019 Meeting Minutes 
 
Mr. Dross motioned to approve the minutes of the February 20, 2019 meeting, as written.  
Seconded by Mr. Carpenter, with all in favor, so moved.   
 
Next Meeting:  April 17, 2019 
 
Adjourn 
 
Mr. Dross motioned to adjourn the meeting at 7:44 pm.  Mr. DiPietro seconded the motion, 
with all in favor, so moved. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
Nancy J. Hoijer, 
Recording Secretary 


